
Community Council Meeting Minutes 
February 24, 2020 1:50 PM  

 
In Attendance: 
Community Council Memebers: 
Lisa Jensen Chairperson 
Paul Caldarella Parent 
Justine Dorton Parent 
Pam Smalley Vice Chairperson 
Marci Lemonnier Parent 
Marcus Voght Teacher 
Karen Soerensen Teacher 
Kyle Bates Principal 
Non-Voting Visitors: 
Melanie Hall School Board Member 
Brianna Bashmal Parent 
Anna Hamari Edgemont Parent 
Marian Monahan Edgemont Neighborhood Vice Chair 
Sharon Memmot Edgemont Neighborhood Chair 
Rebecca Weaver Parent 
Jon Orgill Provo Police School Resource Officer Sargent 
Jared Penrod Provo City Engineering  
Anna Kuhn Parent 
Rachel Luke Rock Canyon Community Council Parent 
 
 
Safety Concerns-Rebecca Weaver  
We are discussing the safe routes plans. Specifically the proposed crossing at Canyon Road and 
350 East by the new Fire Station. 
This is the location where most students prefer to cross. The city has already begun counting 
cars to assess the needs of a crossing of some sort. The Fire Station has budgeted for a flashing 
light sign that will activate when a fire truck is on the move. Can we upgrade this to a Hawk 
Crossing? Can we d a school crossing? How many children need to use the crossing? 10. 
A Hawk Light is $100,000-$200,00. 
Alternating Lights are $20,000-$40,000. (these are the lights by. The Provo Rec. Center) 
 
Next Steps: Update safe routes map to show desired crossing and route. Community Council 
will submit Safe Routes to School District by March 30. The they will send it to the city. From 
there the city will decide what can be done based on number of crossings, number of cars, 
speed of cars. 
Sargent Orgill stressed that even with crossings parent education is key.  We need parents to 
teach their kids about safety. 
Someone suggested that for CMS students a PLUS class lesson on the safe routes might be 
effective. 



Trustlands Plan: 
We reviewed the survey results.  Lisa Jensen will compile all the data and send it to council 
members so that they can have a better idea of what is needed. We will write the plan next 
time.  
We are going to send the survey to teachers to get a sense of their needs too.  
Possible needs based on a quick review: 
ESL Aides 
PBIS Funding 
Mini Grants 
Licensing for Success Maker and Reading Plus 
 
Next Meeting: March 25 at 2:00 PM Conference Room at Centennial 
 
 
 
 


